


fair to say the rest of the neighbourhood can’t have the same.

Then finally, it’s abundantly clear that there are several residential streets, not 
designated as major routes, with a level of through traffic for which they have not 
been designed, often going at inappropriate speeds, with no regard for 
pedestrians.

This is deadly in two ways, it risks accidents and creates pollution, which is a 
leading cause of early death.

And it’s become worse since satnav came along, as it routes people through these 
rat runs if it saves a few minutes.

So something needs to be done. That something probably goes even further than 
what has been proposed to date. And really the only way is going to be to make it 
slower to travel through the area by car. Including the boundary roads, with the 
exception of the A400, which I think we have to say is fair game to through traffic, 
as that’s what A-roads are for.

Now, you’ll hear later from another group which has organised a campaign to 
delay and completely redesign the proposals, which will, in effect, kick the scheme 
into the long grass, by creating a new mountain work for the council.

On the surface, their arguments might sound reasonable and they will point to all 
the people who signed their petition. Unfortunately this petition has attracted the 
attention of people from far outside the neighbourhood, who are motivated by an 
ideological opposition to traffic restrictions, including at least one person who is 
the admin of several ULEZ sabotage groups on Facebook. 

So I don’t think the petition can be said to be representative of local opinion. Whilst 
there certainly is some local opposition; privately many of those people will admit 
their main concern is that the proposals will make car travel less convenient for 
them. What I say to them is I’m sorry but that’s kind of the point. It needs to be 
less convenient or it won’t work.

Kind Regards,
Graeme Blyth




